
Camp Hazelhurst - 2019 

There has been much activity at Hazelhurst over the past year.  Al Major Project milestone has been reached. 

A Pavilion near the farmhouse, a project that has been in discussion for several year,s has finally come to 
fruition.  Last summer, a Pavilion Committee, chaired by Charlie Johnson, developed a proposal to build a 
pavilion near the farmhouse.  The Pavilion Committee initially presented an early version of their proposal to the 
Operations Committee, following which a town meeting was held in the barn to introduce the project to 
siteholders and to gather feedback.  On the basis of these discussions, the project was introduced at the first 
siteholder’s meeting in July.  A more precise proposal was presented for a vote at the August siteholder’s 
meeting.  The Pavilion was approved by the required 2/3 majority of siteholders. 

In the interim, the Pavilion Committee has solicited funds for the project, as the plan is to use $50,000.00 from 
the HH Improvement Fund and $50,000.00 from siteholder donations to finance construction of the pavilion.  As 
of January, 2020, the Committee is well on its way to obtaining the necessary funds.  Plans, as of this writing, 
include presenting the pavilion proposal to the Prairie Club Board at the May meeting.  Assuming that the plan is 
approved and funding is in place, the Pavilion Committee anticipates obtaining bids and permits over the 
summer of 2020, with a projected start date in early autumn.   

The Rental Facilities, Farmhouse, Family Cottage and Buena Vista along with their respective Chairpersons; 
Deb Mcgrath, Barbara Wittersheim, Carla Klausler, Paula Flanagan and Bev McBrein are considered to be one 
of our greatest assests. Their efforts must be appreciated.  Last year, among other upgrades, Buena Vista and the 
Farmhouse have received new furnaces, making sure that both facilities will be open into the autumn.  Last but 
not least, the Family Cottages have just received a new deck on the entrance side, to facilitate renters moving in 
and out, and possibly just sitting back and enjoying the forest.   

Hazelhurst has several committees responsible for the many operations and activities of the camp and we would 
like to recognize and thank them for their continued work.  The Committee Chairs for 2020 are: 

Barn     Diana Spurgin 
Beach & Boats Larry Bergman & Charlie Johnson
Beach Walk Mike Clancy
Building & Sites Nelson Pelletier
Camp Council (To be chosen)
Conservation Sharon Lemler
Community Relations Leo Krusack
Dam Pond Patrick Gilligan
Entertainment Janice Johnson & Ellen Elrick
Fire Safety Randy Ball
Fourth of July Patrick Gilligan
Hazelhurst Highlights Rick Krumbacher
Hazelhurst History Sarah Craig
Junior Activities Heidi Buechele
Junior Clubhouse Heidi Buechele
Library Phyllis Pelletier
Memorial Service Janice Johnson
Monday Morning Coffee Hilary Critchfield, Ed & Rita Dickey
Roads (To be chosen)
Awards  Jeanne Fields



Tennis Lisa Pratt
Treasurer Kevin Oravec
Hazelhurst Caretaker Vern Kits


